
 

 
 
Date: 5/23/05 
 
To: Trent Keisling 
 Keisling Pieper & Scott, Plc 
 Phone: 479-251-0800 
 Fax: 479-251-0801 
 
From: Steve Deam 
 
Subject: Your threat letter dated May 6, 2005 
 
 
Trent, 
 
I’m sure you will be pleased to know that we are going to save your client, WGP, LLC 
the money and trouble of having to attempt to sue us over your silly claim of “Willful 
Infringement of Worr Game Products’ Intellectual Property Holdings.”   
 
For the record, the markers from National Paintball Supply and Dragun Empire, which 
you refer to, were virtual knock-offs of the Autococker.  We stand firm in our conviction 
that our Illusion marker does not infringe upon K2/WGP’s (unspecified) intellectual 
rights.   
 
Be that as it may, as of today, May 23rd, 2005, Action Markers, Inc. has officially left the 
paintball marketplace.   Since K2/WGP has been so concerned about us selling a few 
Illusion markers, which at best only “resemble” their unspecified “Intellectual Property 
Holdings”, I’m sure this will make your clients very happy.  You have successfully shut 
down yet another small company.   That’s something for them to be proud of.   One more 
notch in their ‘Cocker barrel. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Steve Deam 
 
 
P.S.  You can tell the boys at K2/Brass Eagle/WGP - Steve Dement and Steve Cherry in 
particular - that we immensely enjoyed our visit to California despite the bogus meeting 
that they requested. 


